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October 21, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance that promotes recycling of construction and demolition (C&D) materials, while ensuring waste is managed in an environmentally sound manner. The ordinance is intended to replace Ordinance 2015-0237. The legislation continues the current practice of contracting with private sector facilities to manage C&D materials generated within the service area of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks. This helps extend the life of the Cedar Hills Regional Landfill. In addition, the legislation includes increased recycling requirements.
The County currently contracts with two companies for handling and disposing of C&D material, as authorized by Ordinance 10916 in 1993 and extended by Ordinance 14987 in 2004. These contracts expire on December 31, 2015. Because the number of facilities in the region for handling C&D has increased since the original contract, under the proposed legislation, the County will contract with any qualified C&D facility, giving residents and business additional choices.
The ordinance continues existing requirements for environmental stewardship and maintains fees at $4.25 per ton of C&D to cover regulatory costs. New provisions increase recycling requirements.
To develop the legislation, the Solid Waste Division conducted an extensive outreach effort over a two-year period to solicit input from stakeholders. Comments were received and considered from a variety of stakeholders, including from the building industry, disposal firms, haulers, recyclers, cities, and the green building community. 
This legislation furthers the goals of the King County Strategic Plan by safeguarding and enhancing King County’s natural resources and environment by maximizing the recovery of valuable resources. The legislation also supports regional economic development by supporting private sector jobs through increased recycling at regional C&D processing facilities. Finally, the legislation supports the goals of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by reducing greenhouse gas emissions through reuse and recycling of C&D materials. Such practices reduce the need to extract raw materials and the energy needed to manufacture and transport new products. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. This important legislation will support the Solid Waste Division’s mandate to maximize resource recovery and ensure solid waste is managed in an environmentally sound manner. It will also provide more options for generators of C&D materials. Adopting this legislation also supports County initiatives related to climate change, economic development and green building.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Jeff Gaisford, Recycling & Environmental Services Manager of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-5275.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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